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COVID- 19 Update 

It certainly is time for rapid changes. We continue 

to take small and positive steps towards returning 

to business as usual. For your convenience I have 

listed some of the major guidelines updated by the Department of 

Education for the start of next term. 

 Parents, as a general rule, are still not to be on school 

grounds or at school events without principal’s permission.  

 Parents can now have access to the Uniform Shop. Please  

sign in and out via the front office. 

 Sport will be returning to normal. More information will come 

from the sports organisers in due course.  

 We will be holding short whole school assemblies for students 

on Mondays. 

 Students should continue to drink from their own water 

bottle, rather than directly from bubblers. 

 We will still encourage students to practice good hygiene. 

Hand sanitiser is available around the school and from 

teachers. 

 Unfortunately, until further restrictions are lifted our parent 

teacher evenings will not be possible to conduct this year. 

From the Deputy Principal - Mr Jankovics 
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It is such a relief to be returning to something that resembles pre COVID-19.    

I hope that things are returning to normal for your families. I am also aware 

that some families have faced, and continue to face, financially strained 

times. If you need assistance with things such as uniform, please phone to 

speak with a Deputy Principal. 

Stage 6 Senior Reviews  

Ensuring that we appropriately support students in their Stage 6 pattern of 

study is a priority for the teachers of Muirfield High School. One way that this is 

achieved is though the system of Senior Reviews. 

During Weeks 6 and 7 a team compromising of the Deputy Principal, Head 

Teacher Senior Studies and the Careers Advisor carried out the reviews. 

Students who present as a concern of not meeting course requirements are 

invited to interview. Issues and positive solutions are discussed and a learning 

contract is agreed on. This may provide goals and advice such as how to 

catch up on outstanding course work, providing relevant vocational 

information, establishing study plans or establishing timelines for overdue 

assessment tasks. 

Senior study can be challenging. The Senior Reviews are a means in which 

we can build and refine the independent leaning skills necessary for success 

in the HSC. 

I would like to thank our Head Teacher Senior Studies, Ms Ansoul, and our 

careers advisor, Ms Pasternatsky, for taking the time and effort to assist 

students in this manner. And, of course, the parents who worked with us to 

help their children. 
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Ms. Ansoul Ms. Pasternatsky 
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School Uniform 

Our focus on uniform continues. Thank you to all families for their vigilance in 

ensuring students are well presented in full winter school uniform every day.  

Unfortunately, since returning from online learning, there has been an 

increasing number of students who wish to counter the school uniform policy 

by wearing casual tracksuit pants and ‘hoodies’. It is important to remember 

that the wearing of ‘hoodies’ underneath their jackets is not acceptable. 

There are numerous other alternatives to use as extra layers.  

For your information the school’s Uniform Policy is available on the school 

website. The school and its community appreciate your support in 

maintaining our positive public image and strong school spirit that wearing 

correct uniform engenders.  

If you are having difficulties in meeting the school’s uniform expectations 

you can contact your relevant Deputy Principal and inform them of your 

situation. 

 

 

 

Subject Selection for Year 10 into Year 11 2021 

Subject selection for Year 10 for the senior years needs to be done 

differently this year.  Detailed information of this process has been provided 

to both parents and students.  

We normally hold a Subject Selection Information Evening however, due to 

COVID-19 restrictions, this event has been cancelled. A meeting for Year 10 

students only will occur early in Term 3.  

More information and a price list from the uniform shop  

can be found on page 10 - 12 
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At this meeting we will present information on subject selection, including 

key features of the HSC, possible patterns of study, HSC standards, 

assessment requirements and expectations and responsibilities of students in 

the senior school. Following the meeting, parents will be provided a 

summary of this information via email to further assist informed discussions at 

home regarding the most appropriate pattern of study for their child for 

2021.  

The subject selection booklet has been published on the school’s website, it 

details each subject offered at Muirfield. A hard copy of the booklet will 

also be provided to students when they select subject samplers over Weeks 

9 and 10. 

In a positive step forward we will be holding the Year 10 subject selection 

interviews with parents and Executive teachers next term. These meetings 

are very important to help students and parents understand eligibility and 

patterns of study for the HSC. Given we cannot have the information 

evening, the one-on-one meetings are even more important. More details 

will comes from the school about the date and appointment times. 

Year 8 Subject Selection for Electives in Stage 5 

Students in Year 8 select 3 electives for study in Year 9 2021 and Year 10 

2022. Again, we will need to do things differently, parents and students have 

had the details communicated to them. Year 8 will have their subject 

selection booklet published before the end of term. English, Mathematics, 

Science, PDHPE, History and Geography are mandatory courses in Years 9 & 

10. The choice of three electives gives students in Stage 5 some room to 

explore other areas of study. 

Semester 1 Reports 

Teachers and administrative staff are finalising reports and all year groups 

are on track to be published before the conclusion of the term. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

REMINDER - All CAPA Extracurricular Events  

Start Again Week 1 of  Term 3 2020. 
 

If you have already registered and returned a permission 

note, it is not necessary to return a new one. 

 

NOTE - No parents, siblings or other are to be on school 

grounds to collect students. Students will need to bring 

water bottles and follow the standard Muirfield COVID-19 

recommendations. 

 

Also, if you do not attend the first session, or have not 

spoken to Miss Frame before hand, it will be assumed you 

are no longer continuing and your spot will become 

vacant. Most groups have waiting lists so your place is not 

guaranteed. 

School Notices 



 

Community Notices 

 

Advice on how to help when you’re  

worried about someone’s mental health? 
  

You can access this webinar recording from the Black 

Dog Institute for some advice. 

  

It is a great resource for parents who are seeking 

support when they are worried about their child's 

mental health. It has excellent advice from  

a GP, clinical psychologist, parent and  

sufferer of anxiety/depression. 

  

There is also very helpful information available                                  

at  https://headtohealth.gov.au/, it has some excellent 

resources for all ages, relating to mental health, how to 

support those with mental health and various links to 

apps and other resources. 

 

Catherine Coates 

Deputy Principal Support 

Muirfield High School 
 

https://education.createsend1.com/t/d-l-mkyjiz-tliuyhno-y/
https://headtohealth.gov.au/
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The NSW Justices Association has operated a community desk every Saturday 

morning at North Rocks Shopping Centre for almost 20 years.  

 

However due to COVID-19 restrictions, all such JP community desks across 

NSW were closed in March.  

 

The Cumberland Branch of the NSWJA, is pleased to announce that the free 

JP service will recommence operations from Saturday 4th July, 2020 between 

the hours of 10am and 12 noon.  

 

Special protocols have been introduced to protect both the JP volunteers 

and clients but we ask that you do not approach the desk if you are unwell, 

social distancing of 1.5m be observed at all times and that only the individual 

who requires the JP service approach the desk. This is not a family outing.  

 

Should you require any further information, please contact the North Rocks 

Desk Coordinator, Brian Lynne, at blynne@iinet.net.au or call 0408 617 801. 

Community Notices 

mailto:blynne@iinet.net.au
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P&C News 

Due to the current health restrictions, all P&C meetings are cancelled until 

further notice. If you would like to contact the P&C, please email us 

on muirfield.p.and.c@gmail.com.  

Charmaine Hetem                                                                                                         

P&C President 

 

School Uniform Shop  

The Uniform Shop is still open Monday 12:30pm-1:30pm (No evening trade 

until further notice, sorry for any inconvenience). 

 

Orders must be collected from the Uniform Shop on a Monday at lunchtime 

between 12:30-1:30. 

  

Black fleece jackets are now a standard stocked Item and available from 

the Uniform Shop and via the Qkr app. 

  

Uniform orders can ONLY be placed via the Qkr app or from the Uniform 

Shop. Please DO NOT hand in order forms to the office, If you have any 

issues please feel free to contact the uniform shop directly via email at 

mfh.pnc.uniform@gmail.com. 

  

We thank you for your patience at this time. 

P&C & Uniform Shop News 



TERM  2 
TRADING  HOURS 

 
Monday 

12:30 - 1:30pm 
(Students Only) 

 

MUIRFIELD HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP 



UNIFORM SHOP PRICE LIST 





Disclaimer: Advertisements placed in the school’s newsletter do not reflect an endorsement or otherwise by 

Muirfield High School of that product or service 

Come and play in a club that includes  

Everyone as part of a team! 

* All ages * All abilities * Boys and girls teams 

Play on Sundays. Train on Thursday nights. Home ground is Old Kings Oval   

in Parramatta Park.    For more info please contact Brad 0420 549 838     
president@parramattalions.com.au                  parramattalionsjafc.teamapp.com 

COMMUNITY NEWS AND ADVERTISEMENTS 

mailto:president@parramattalions.com.au
https://parramattalionsjafc.teamapp.com/
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